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RECOMMENDATION SUBMISSION AND RESPONSE FORM 
2020 Discipline and Accountability #18 

 
DISCUSSED BY SCPRC   APPROVED AND IMPLEMENTED  PENDING FURTHER REVIEW  

RECEIVED BY SPD 02/08/2021  APPROVED AND PENDING  SPD UNABLE TO IMPLEMENT  
RETURNED TO SCPRC   PARTIAL IMPLEMENTATION X DENIED  

 
SCPRC RECOMMENDATION 

F. MISC. 
3. Termination of SPD’s contract with Lexipol. (The contract is $150,000 annually.) http://theappeal.org/lexipol-poliice-
policy-company/). 
 

SCPRC RECOMMENDATION RATIONALE 
N/A 
 

SPD RESPONSE 
Sacramento City Council Meeting (Item #2) on 06/01/2021, presented by Deputy Chief Lester: 

 2:30 PM City Council (Special Meeting): https://sacramento.granicus.com/player/clip/4964 
o Minute Marker: 59:41 

 Staff Report: https://sacramento.granicus.com/MetaViewer.php?view_id=21&meta_id=631887 
o Page 10 

 
City Council approved a contract in September 2019 to contract with Lexipol based on the following: 

 To support SPD with policy development and management while adding a web-based training component to 
ensure that employees understand the policy changes and applicable legal requirements. 

 To help ensure that the SPD's policies are current and compliant with state and federal legislative and legal 
requirements. 

 Alternative to adding additional full-time staff to the SPD's Professional Standards Unit to perform these 
functions. 

 
Since December 2022, SPD has only utilized Lexipol for legal updates.  All policies are drafted and revised by SPD 
employees and reviewed by the City Attorney’s Office prior to implementation.  The cost for Lexipol services is $10,000 
annually. 
 

OTHER CITY DEPARTMENTS 
N/A 
 

APPENDIX 
N/A 


